Update from Kevin and Jen in Israel 24 January 2024

Dear Friends

The Christmas season was subdued, with very few public events other than the traditional services due to the ongoing war. We thank the Lord that all our planned activities took place without interruption or incident.

Our Church Services have restarted in Jaffa now that the Lutherans have reopened their church building, and so we return to Jaffa on Saturday mornings and then drive back to Jerusalem on Mondays. These trips entail leaving extremely early in the morning so that the drive is only 45 minutes and not two and a half hours, which is the standard time once morning traffic commences. It is also safer to travel earlier in case of rocket attacks, as you can at least pull off the road more easily than when you are at a standstill in traffic!

Moving forward, and after much prayer, discernment, and discussion with our colleagues here, we intend to return to live in Jaffa on the 3rd of February. We will then assess what we can pick up again, what we will have to start all over, and see what opportunities there are to continue ministry in what looks to be a sustained period of war. On a positive note, we have a waiting list of young families who want to come to the toddler group 'Little Lambs' when it restarts, and many of our congregation will be returning to Israel in February. Please pray the Lord shows us where he wants us to focus our time.

The year has flown, and we need to renew our visas. This process is never straightforward, and there will be added complications this year, with many of the public service departments understaffed due to the ongoing conflict and people called up to serve. Please pray that we can renew the visas without issue.

Once we have the visas, we hope to be able to visit the UK to have a short break. It would be good to see folk, and so we hope to arrange something for when we come back, all depending on when the Visas are issued.

Thank you for your continued prayer and support of the ministry here in Israel. We feel very upheld by your love and prayers and are praying for you all as well in your own ministries and Christian life.

Blessings,

Fr Kevin and Jen

Please pray:

- Give thanks for protection and provision during the time of war.
- For the encouragement of people in Jaffa to restart Little Lambs and meet again.
- For the Visas to be renewed without issue and on time.
- For healing for Kevin's back problems and renewed strength.
- For our continued safety in this time of war.
- For restarting the ministry in Jaffa and discerning the Lord's priorities there.